Check against delivery

 34th session of the Working Group on Universal Periodic Review                         of the UN Human Rights Council
Review of Fiji
Intervention by Delegation of Ukraine
November 6, 2019
Mr. President,
Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Fiji and thanks for the presentation of the national report.

We positively note the measures undertaken by the Government to implement recommendations from the previous UPR’s cycle, especially with regard to ratification of the core human rights treaties and conventions and cooperation with the Special Procedures of the Council. 
To maintain the effort, we would like to recommend to the Government of Fiji:
· to ratify the Optional Protocols to the core human rights instruments the State had acceded to; 
· to withdraw signatory reservations to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment;  

· to reform a national human rights institution in line with the Paris Principles;
· to bring the juvenile justice system fully into line with the Convention on the Rights of the Child by raising the minimum age of criminal responsibility to an internationally accepted level.

We wish the delegation of Fiji a successful review and further progress in promotion and protection of human rights.

I thank you.
